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Source: email from Chairman of TSG-S2 Ad Hoc Group on Location Services in UMTS
Title: Contact person for Location Services in UMTS
Dear Colleague,

Firstly let me introduce myself, I am Jan Kall and work for Nokia in Finland on 3G services in general and 3G location services. I have not been very much involved in 3GPP up to now, but was quite active in GSM standardization in the eighties. 

TSG-SA has a responsibility of technical project co-ordination within 3GPP and in the TSG-SA plenary meeting end of June, S2 was allocated the task to propose a project plan for the work on specific Work packages or Building blocks, as described in the attached documents (SP-99329 and SP-99328). 

TSG-S2 has established ad hoc groups on specific issues as described in the attached documents for the 3GPP project co-ordination. One of the ad hoc groups is on   Location Services in UMTS .  In one weak moment I volunteered to be available as chairman of this ad hoc group. The TSG SA June meeting also approved a Work Item description on location services in UMTS, with me as rapporteur (Tdoc. TSGS#4(99)327).

The outcome of the ad hoc groups should be a draft 3GPP wide project plan for each feature, defining the work that is needed and proposing the responsible WGs/TSGs and a time schedule. These draft project plans will become 3GPP project plans after they have been approved by all relevant WGs/TSGs and finally by TSG-SA. This kind of task cannot be successfully completed by TSG-S2 alone. 

Therefore TSG-S2 chairman is now asking you to nominate a person to represent your WG in the ad hoc group on Location services in UMTS.*       Preferably the name of the WG representative could be made available before or during the S2 meeting the last week of July.  The intention is to elaborate on the project plans together with all relevant groups from the beginning in a timely manner (the group is naturally open to everybody). The amount of travelling (face to face meetings) should not be increased, so the ad hoc group should have meetings mainly by email or tele-conferencing. The kick off meeting of the ad hoc should be agreed ASAP and presumably the first discussions on LCS in UMTS will take place in the next S2 meeting.

If you have anything to ask, please do not hesitate to contact myself or the TGS-S2 chairman Teuvo Järvelä, mobile +358 40 756 3725.

Finally, co-operation between WGs/TSGs is very important in order to achieve a project plan, that can be agreed by all relevant groups. I mail this message to the WGs identified in the attached document, but also other WGs are likely to become involved in standardizing location services in UMTS. 

With Best Regards,

Jan Kall

Chairman of TSG-S2 Ad Hoc Group on Location Services in UMTS

tel.: +358 40 400056

fax:  +358 9 51168080

e-mail: jan.kall@nokia.com

address: Nokia Telecommunications OY, NTC/CST

P.O. Box 321, FIN-00045 Nokia Group

